
 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Anyone who stops learning is old, whether at twenty or eighty. Anyone who keeps 

learning stays young.” – Henry Ford
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April 2018 

Gardner Road Elementary School 
541 Gardner Road, Horseheads, New York 14845      (607) 739 – 6347 

ppatterson@horseheadsdistrict.com   

 

GENERAL INFORMATION: 

Gardner Road School Hours 

8:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

Tardy Bell – 8:15 AM 

Gardner Road Office Hours 

7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Elementary Lunches (K-6) 

Breakfast: $ 1.25      Lunch $ 2.10 
      

 

Dear Gardner Road Families- 

     Spring is officially upon us and that also means we have completed the third 

marking period of the school year.  Report cards will go home on April 6th for 

students in grades one through four.  Just a friendly reminder that our report card 

provides grades on a 1-4 scale and a ‘3’ means that your child is meeting the grade 

level expectations.  If you have a child(ren) in pre-kindergarten or kindergarten, 

your child’s teacher will be in contact with you to set-up a parent conference.  

     Our students had a lot of fun while also learning throughout the month of 

March.  Thanks to all of the families that marched with us in the St. Patrick’s Day 

parade.  Congratulations to two of our students who represented Gardner Road 

with pride at the regional Scripps Spelling Bee.  Ibrahim finished tied for 30th out 

of 64 spellers while Nathan tied for 3rd place.   Stay up to date with other 

classroom and building highlights on our Facebook and Twitter pages.  

     I also wanted to let families know that there will be construction at our school 

this summer.  There will be a new parking lot put in which will break the parking 

lot into more distinct areas for: parent drop-off, visitor parking and a separate bus 

drop-off lane.  This summer I will send out a traffic pattern notice.  There will also 

be some work inside the classrooms and hallways.  With the construction, the 

Gardner Road office will likely be moved to another school for the summer.  More 

details will be shared in the next few months as specifics are solidified.  I thank 

everyone in advance for your patience and understanding as we improve our 

school for our Golden Stars!   

     We want to display student work in our hallway with some ornate frames that 

can be painted in kid-friendly colors.   We are looking for used frames (please 

don’t go out and buy any) to help us with this project.  If you have a donation, 

please drop them off in the main office.  Thank you! 

    We are looking forward to another great month at Gardner Road Elementary.  

Please feel free to contact me anytime with questions, thoughts or concerns.        

Your Partner in Learning, 

 

 

Patrick Patterson - Principal 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Gardner-Road-Elementary-School-193266287374739/
https://twitter.com/GARDNER_RD_PRIN
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Aaron Reynolds will be visiting Gardner Road in May 

Aaron Reynolds has written many hilarious children's books including Creepy Carrots and Nerdy Birdy!  Be on 

the lookout for an order form to purchase one of his books later this month!  In the meantime, check out his 

books in our library or at his website at   http://www.aaron-reynolds.com/books.html which also includes 

activities and games.   

 

 

 

 

Main Office Updates 
 

Scholastic Book Fair: 

Our spring Book Fair will be in May as part of our revamped spring event which will be on the evening of 

Friday, May 18th.  Students will also have a chance to visit the book fair during the school day.   Be on the 

lookout for more details and thanks to our PTO volunteers for all they do for our students.   
 

New York State Assessments: 

Our 3rd and 4th graders will be taking their New York State English Language Arts assessments next week and 

their math assessment in May.  One of our goals at Gardner Road Elementary School is to limit our students’ 

anxiety for these assessments. Please help us in reminding your child(ren) that they will do fine.  We 

encourage all students and families to maintain their routines prior to these assessments with a good night 

sleep.  The assessments are a snapshot on how your child is doing in school and helps us reflect as educators 

on how we are meeting the learning standards.  Thank you and please let me know if you have any questions. 
 

Square One Art Orders: 

Just a friendly reminder that all Square One Art orders are due April 5th.  Orders can be made online using a 

credit or debit card.  They may also send in the order form with cash or check. 
 

From the Library: 

Spring is here and (hopefully) warm weather is around the corner!  Water bottles and library books together in 

the book bag can be a soggy situation!  Consider sending either the water bottle or the books in a Ziploc baggie 

or separate compartment.  Thank you so much for helping to keep our library books safe. 
 

Placements for the 2017-2018 School Year: 

In the near future we will begin to look at classroom placements for the year 2018 – 2019. We use a team 

approach for class placements and it is a long process. As you might imagine, we must take many things into 

consideration when making placements. We welcome your input on the learning environment your child 

learns best in and you are welcome to share this in a letter to me.  Please do not include in your letter a 

request for a certain teacher as we do not honor these requests.  Please know that we do value parent input and 

if you have any information about your child you want us to consider during placement, please put it in 

writing and drop it off to the main office by Friday, May 4, 2018. 

http://www.aaron-reynolds.com/books.html
http://www.aaron-reynolds.com/creepy-pair-of-underwear.html
http://www.aaron-reynolds.com/nerdy-birdy.html
http://www.aaron-reynolds.com/superhero-school.html
http://www.aaron-reynolds.com/joey-fly-private-eye-creepy-crawly-crime.html
http://www.amazon.com/Creepy-Carrots-Aaron-Reynolds/dp/1442402970/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1363447991&sr=8-1&keywords=Creepy+carrots
http://www.aaron-reynolds.com/president-squid.html
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwip3-WR6ZzaAhXNV98KHVuhABkQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://aravaig.blogspot.com/2016/03/blog-post_20.html&psig=AOvVaw0AE2sELZeP7lgDF47yoJIF&ust=1522800468669078
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March  Snapshots: 
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Horseheads Central School 

District’s Mission & Vision: 
Horseheads Central School 

District sets the standard of 

educational excellence by 

fostering innovative thinking, 

curiosity, and a passion for 

learning to maximize the 

potential of each individual. 

We engage with our local and 

global communities to provide 

a student-centered, nurturing 

environment. 

 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for Gardner Road Elementary is Patrick Patterson.  Complaints regarding discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any 
student should be referred to Patrick Patterson at (607) 739 – 6347.  The Dignity Act Coordinator for the Horseheads Central School District is Megan Collins. 

Mrs. Collins may be reached at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, 607-739-5601, x4211. 

The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to gender, race, color, national origin, or disability. Inquiries regarding this 

policy may be made to Megan Collins, Title IX/DASA Coordinator and Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; Anthony Gill, Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; 

or Kim Williams, Section 504 Coordinator, Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, (607) 739-5601.  
 

Character Education Corner: 
Our students continue to demonstrate great 

character.  Be on the lookout for Golden Tickets 

coming home.  Be sure to ask your child how and 

why they earned it.  One student per day is also 

earning the Good News Call of the Day.  If a 

student earns this call, they sign the board 

outside the main office and also get a wristband 

to help celebrate their accomplishment.   
 

April’s Character Trait is: 
 

 

To report child abuse or neglect 

call toll free 1-800-342-3720 or 

go to ocfs.ny.gov/main/cps 
 

Substitutes Needed: 
The Horseheads Central School District is seeking applications 

for substitute teachers, bus drivers and substitute teaching 

assistants.  For information, please visit:  

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html 

Human Resources Office: 739-5601, x4211 

e-mail: hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com 

Horseheads Schools Budget Development 

The Board of Education and district administration are 

currently developing the 2018-19 proposed school 

budget. The presentation and videos of previous meeting 

are available on our website here. The remaining 

workshops are April 5, at 6pm in the High School Multi-

Media Center located in the South Wing. The workshops 

are open to the public. A public hearing on the proposed 

budget will be Thursday, May 3, at 6pm in the High 

School Multi-Media Center. The Budget Vote/Board 

Election is Tuesday, May 15, 7 a.m. to 9 p.m. High 

School South Gym. 

Interested in running for the Board of Education? 

Voters will elect three members to the Board of Education on 

May 15. If you’re interested in running for the board, petitions 

and other information will be available in the Business Office 

beginning March 1. Interested residents must submit petitions 

with the appropriate number of signatures of qualified district 

residents to the Business Office by April 16. Petitions will be 

available for pick-up March 1.  

Questions? Email hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com or call 

(607) 739-5601, x4260. 

 
 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/budget18-19.cfm
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com


 
 
 

The 2018 Grades 3-8 New York State Assessments: 
What Parents Need to Know 

 
Every spring, the Grades 3-8 English Language Arts (ELA) and Mathematics Tests are administered to students 
across New York State. These annual ELA and math tests for students in grades 3-8 are required by the federal 
Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) of 2015. The tests are designed to measure how well students are mastering the 
learning standards that guide classroom instruction and help to ensure that students are on track to graduate from 
high school with the critical thinking, problem solving, and reasoning skills needed for success in college and the 
modern workplace. The tests also show how schools and districts are progressing with the learning standards and 
can support professional development for teachers. Below you will find information about the 2018 tests. 
 

Fewer Test Sessions 
• The 2018 Grades 3–8 ELA and Math Tests have been reduced from three test sessions per subject to only two 

sessions per subject this year, meaning each subject will have two days of testing instead of three. 
• With fewer test sessions, each test will have substantially fewer questions than in recent years, lessening test 

fatigue for students and better enabling them to demonstrate what they know and are able to do. 
 

Untimed Tests 
• Like the 2016 and 2017 tests, the 2018 Grades 3-8 ELA and Math Tests will be untimed. 
• In general, this means that as long as students are working productively, they will have as much time as they 

need to complete each test session, within the confines of the regular school day. 
• Schools and districts have discretion to allow students to read silently or quietly exit the room when they have 

completed their test while others continue to work. 
 

Test Questions Reviewed and Written by New York State Teachers 
• Hundreds of New York State educators were involved in creating and reviewing questions for 2018 Grades 3-8 

ELA and Math Tests and selecting the questions for the test forms. 
• This year, the assessments will feature many test questions written by New York State teachers specifically for 

the annual New York State tests. The future goal is for all test questions to be written by NYS educators. 
• Teachers from across the State serve on committees to write, evaluate and select questions for the tests. 
• In all, hundreds of New York State educators were involved in creating and reviewing questions for the 2018 

assessments and selecting the questions for the test forms. 
 

Providing Results for Teachers and Improved Resources for Parents 
• Like last year, the New York State Education Department plans to have instructional reports returned to teachers 

by the end of the school year and to release at least 75% of the test questions again. 
• As in 2017, the 2018 Score Reports for parents will feature more information about what students should know 

and be able to do at each grade level. 
 

Computer-Based Testing 

• Some schools chose to administer the 2018 Grades 3-8 ELA and Math Tests on computers rather than by paper 
and pencil. The computer-based tests (CBT) will have the same questions as the paper versions. Students in 
those schools utilizing the CBT option have access to CBT practice tests and most have had prior experience 
participating in other computer-based tests in ELA and Math. 

• The long-term plan is for all schools use CBT for annual State tests. CBT has the potential to further reduce the 
need for stand-alone field tests and make assessments better instructional tools for students with disabilities. 

 
Questions about testing programs, policies, and procedures may be sent to emscassessinfo@nysed.gov 

mailto:emscassessinfo@nysed.gov












Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

2              NO SCHOOL 

 

3              Day 3 

 

4              Day 4 

 

5              Day 5 

 

BOE Budget Workshop—HS 

MMC 6:00 

6              Day 6 

 

Report Cards Go Home—3rd 

MP 

GRPTO Family Fun Night 

9              Day 1 

 

10              Day 2 
 

Principal Chat 5:30  Library 

GRPTO  6:00 Library 

11 Day 3 

 

NYS ELA Assessment– Gr 3 &4 

12 Day 4 

 

NYS ELA Assessment– Gr 3&4 

 

13              Day 5 

 

16              Day 6 

 

17              Day 1 

 

18              Day2 

 

BOE at Gardner Road 6:00 

19              Day 3 

 

20              Day4 

 

23             NO SCHOOL 24             NO SCHOOL 25             NO SCHOOL 26             NO SCHOOL 27              NO SCHOOL 

30              Day 5 

Parent input due for class 

placements 2018-2019 

Character Education Connection—Responsibility 

Choose an area for your child’s school materials to build independence. 
Involve children in shopping & meal planning.  
Have your child help with age-appropriate household chores. 
Help your child make sure all school assignments are complete. 

Gardner Road 
Elementary School 


